Thoughts from the Business Manager May 2008
I was going through some old issues of Mushing magazine recently, and came across a brief article on the founding of P.R.I.D.E. The Mar/Apr 1992 issue reported on a group of concerned mushers, Don Young, and a representative from the U.S. Humane Society getting together in December 1991 to discuss dog care issues. The names of the mushers are quite familiar. The circumstances that brought them together are equally familiar. The new group was concerned that “real problems exist for some dogs, and that public perceptions [of mushing] were being determined only by animal rights groups.” I know that many mushers today are still concerned about the public perception of our sport. It doesn’t matter if you are a spectator, recreational musher, competitive musher, or sponsor of competitive mushing; how the public perceives dog mushing affects us all.

In the early years, Mush with PRIDE was centered in Fairbanks, Alaska.  There were members from other locations, but they had to be able to travel to Fairbanks for any membership or board meetings.  Offices in the organization were reserved for prominent mushers involved in Iditarod or ADMA (Alaska Dog Mushers Association).  Early sponsors of PRIDE were drawn from the Iditarod sponsor list.  As early as 1993, race officials required participants to have membership in PRIDE in order to run the Iditarod.  Later, the process was streamlined by having Iditarod automatically register all participants for membership in PRIDE, and deducting membership dues from their entry fee.  
The first Sled Dog Care Guidelines booklet was published in 1993, reprinted in 1994, and revised for reprinting again in 1998.  The Equipment Safety Guidelines were published in 1996, and the First Aid Manual for Trail Emergencies was finished in 2003.  These are the three current publications of Mush with PRIDE.
A voluntary Kennel Inspection Program was tentatively introduced in 2004, and has continued virtually unchanged since then.  There were many critics of this program when it was introduced four years ago, but most have come to realize that this checklist of guidelines for setting up a kennel and caring for sled dogs promotes a basic standard for humane dog care.
Although regional chapter representatives, teleconferencing for members outside of Fairbanks, and international membership were all supported between 2001 and 2006; PRIDE as an organization made its greatest strides towards becoming more inclusive with reorganization in 2007.  Officers were no longer required to be from the Fairbanks area, the annual meeting location was voted to rotate amongst North American sled dog symposium locations, and membership registration went online.  We see a bright future for Mush with PRIDE that includes greater exposure for the organization in a variety of mushing venues.  Membership continues to increase internationally as well as nationally, and is becoming more evenly distributed throughout North American mushing communities.  
It has been ten years since the last revision of PRIDE’s most popular publication, The Sled Dog Care Guidelines, and a new edition is in the works.  Half of the current board positions are up for election this summer, and new ideas for improving outreach efforts are under discussion.  Please contact PRIDE with any questions, comments, suggestions, or nominations at http://www.mushwithpride.org  
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